City of Midway City Council Regular Meeting Monday, May 3, 2021, 5:30 p.m.

The regular meeting of the Midway City Council was called to order by Mayor Grayson Vandegrift and the following Council Members were present: Kaye Nita Gallagher, Sara Hicks, Logan Nance, Steve Simoff, and Stacy Thurman. Council Member Mary Raglin was absent. Also present were City Clerk Cindy Foster, Asst. Police Chief Rob Young.

Approval of Minutes

Approval of April 5, 2021 Regular Meeting Minutes – Motion made by Council Member Hicks; Seconded by Council Member Gallagher; All in favor; Motion carried 5-0.

Approval of April 19, 2021 Regular Meeting Minutes – Motion made by Council Member Nance; Seconded by Council Member Thurman; All in favor; Motion carried 5-0.

Approval of April 28, 2021 Special Meeting Minutes – Motion made by Council Member Thurman; Seconded by Council Member Nance; All in favor; Motion carried 5-0.

New Business

Mayor Vandegrift discussed bids for the street paving project. Council Member Hicks made a motion to accept HMB Engineering's recommendation to accept HG Mays Corporation's bid for street paving in the amount of \$78,328.34; Council Member Gallagher seconded the motion; all in favor; motion carried 5-0.

Mayor Vandegrift presented a bid for sidewalk repairs. Council Member Nance made a motion to approve the bid from ADE Contracting, Inc. for \$13,565.00; Council Member Thurman seconded the motion; all in favor; motion carried 5-0.

Reading of Resolution

Council Member Hicks requested to hear Resolution 2021-004; A Resolution Declaring Certain Property as Surplus Property. Mayor Vandegrift presented the Resolution. Council Member Simoff made a motion to accept; Council Member Nance seconded the motion; all in favor; motion carried 5-0.

Mayor Vandegrift discussed the East Stephens Street trail project. The Council talked about different possible options for sidewalks/trails.

There will be a meeting regarding affordable housing via Zoom on Monday, May 10th at 5:30 pm.

Council Member Nance announced an informative meeting about solar capabilities via Zoom on Tuesday, May 4th at 5:00 pm.

Council Member Nance stated that veteran's need to get requests in as soon as possible to be added to the memorial wall by Memorial Day.

Motion by Council Member Gallagher and seconded by Council Member Nance to adjourn. (6:07 p.m.) All in favor; Motion carried 5-0.

Grayson Vandegrift, Mayor

0

Cynthia Foster, City Clerk/Treasurer